
About the Mystery of JACK THE RIPPER

In 1888, a string of gruesome murders gripped the city of London. The unidentified murderer, who came be known as Jack the Ripper, sliced the throats of five unsuspecting prostitutes, mutilating all except one of them. Jack the Ripper's first victim was Mary Ann Nichols, whom he killed on the night of August 31, 1888. The mother of five children, Nichols was found dead with her throat slit and her stomach mutilated. A week later, on September 8, 1888, Jack the Ripper struck again, murdering Annie Chapman, a 47-year-old prostitute who was found dead and disemboweled. On September 30, Jack the Ripper killed his third and fourth victims: He cut the throat of Elizabeth Stride but did not touch her body--investigators believed he was interrupted before he could. Later that night he killed Catherine Eddowes and savagely mutilated her body and face.

Investigators initially made no headway in discovering the perpetrator of the grisly crimes, which were known popularly as the “Whitechapel murders,” after the location in which they occurred. Then on September 27 a news agency received a letter that began “Dear Boss.” It was written in red ink and signed “Jack the Ripper”; the pseudonym stuck. A few days later a postcard smeared with blood arrived at the same location, and soon after, a deluge of letters claiming to be written by Jack the Ripper were sent to the police and the press. One letter, sent on October 16 to the Mile End Vigilance Committee, a group of non-professionals convened to help solve the murders, arrived with a piece of a human kidney, which the author claimed belonged to Catherine Eddowes. The fact that the killer had the surgical skill to remove a kidney caused investigators to suspect that he might be a doctor, but they still made no progress on the case. The last murder thought to be tied to Jack the Ripper was Mary Jane Kelly, whom he killed on the night of November 9. To this day, Jack the Ripper has not been identified.

Theories about the JACK RIPPER MURDERS  

The unsolved Jack the Ripper murders have spawned an entire industry of amateur detectives seeking Jack the Ripper's identity. Several hundred books have been published on the subject. Even best-selling crime novelist Patricia Cornwell investigated the case and spent $6 million trying to find Jack the Ripper. Cornwell published her theory in a book called Portrait of a Killer: Jack the Ripper, Case Closed, which pointed to Walter Richard Sickert, a 19th-century Impressionist artist.

Other possible suspects that have been considered over time included a Polish barber named Aaron Kosminski, who in 1891 was committed to an insane asylum in London; a lawyer who committed suicide shortly after the final murder named Montague John Druitt; and Sir William Gull, who was Queen Victoria's doctor. The theory around Gull implicated Queen Victoria's grandson, Prince Albert Victor, who engaged Gull to kill prostitutes who were blackmailing him because they knew of his illegal marriage to a Catholic girl. But investigators roundly dismissed that theory, and no other suspect has yet to fit the evidence.

New Evidence about the JACK THE RIPPER MURDERS 

Investigators are currently exploring new theories about the person behind the infamous Whitechapel murders. Was the murderer, in fact, a man? And was he or she even British?
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